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BRADFORD NUT

22 Edmund Street

Bradford

BD5 0BH

Email: contact@bradfordnut.org
Tel: (01274) 414664

Fax: (01274) 414665

Minutes of the General Meeting held on 10th November, 2009 
Apologies:    Helen Fox, Sian Barker, Quentin Deakin, Mo Owen, James Dean, Alex Leggat, Stephen Pickles.
Minutes:  Agreed as true record.  
Sue Colman
(CBMDC Assistant Director Learning Services) reported:
Serco’s ten-year contract to deliver Education Services ceases in July 2011.

Bradford LA is under a direction from the DCSF to “contract out” Education Services.

Ed Balls “is minded to lift that direction” but we don’t know when.

At the moment there is a consultation process to find the preferred way forward, ie to re-tender the contract; take delivery of Education services back in-house; some combination of the two; or a not-for-profit joint trust arrangement.

Response Made By NUT Members At The Meeting 
· The NUT would not want a combination of outsourcing and in-house, the NUT is against amalgamations such as Academies and Trusts etc.  Organisations who want to make a profit should have no business in state education. “Not having a profit motive” is very important.  We are against the paying of bonuses and deplore the fact that this had to be done because the SERCO contract was an outcome–based contract and Serco were entitled to a bonus for meeting their criteria.


· Early years are not currently within the contract, this doesn’t make sense.  All phases should be dealt with in the same way.


· If a new organisation were to be successful in getting the contract the Bradford people would have little control over their method of delivery of education services.  The management of SERCO’s performance ought to have been more rigorous, a future contract would need to put this right.


· The NUT totally disagrees with any organisation which has a profit motive getting involved in the provision of state education.  
· Even an organisation which does not have a profit motive– eg a charity – still has no direct democratic accountability.  This will inevitably lead to problems and for this reason we are against. 

· Trusts and not-for-profit organisations, all have their own ethos and can all go their own way.  The LA’s input into this will be limited.  The Council ought to be in control of all things like pay etc.


· After 81/2 years experience of having a private provider, we would identify disfunctionalities because of there being the two centres of power.  A company will not do anything until they’ve checked that it is required by the contract.  Some urgent problems have not been resolvable because of arguments about whether something is in the contract. 


· EB has sometimes come across as bullying because of the way it sees its targets, it has not felt answerable to teachers, parents and governors, only to the Government.


· Central rather than local control is the Government’s aim, by the denigration and running-down of local authorities.  Schools being thrust into competition with each other doesn’t help develop a cohesive system.  It is our view that local government is more accountable to local people.


· A change in the National Government following the General Election will create uncertainty.


· There are no good models where outsourcing has worked successfully. 


· The NUT believes in local democratic control of education, where a child doesn’t have to compete and where parents don’t have to fight for their entitlements.


The feeling of the meeting? Definitely education services should come back into Local Authority Control.

Matters Arising: - to next meeting. 

Correspondence:   
· Steve Sinnott foundation – UN Millennium goal 2 - free education for all pupils by 2015.
Make donation of £250 – Agreed. Will publicise amongst the membership
· Tributes to colleagues who have died during the year.  Consultation exercise.  Our view is restrict it to people who’ve died while in office.  A record of deaths could be in annual report.
· Demo 5th December “the wave” Climate Change.
· RMT Union – end exploitation of seafarers.

· Cooperative – trip to London for £10 - Climate Change.

· Sunday Telegraph freedom of information request.

· CWU Royal Mail dispute.
Nominations for 2 National Executive Members for West Yorkshire

Patrick Murphy (Leeds)     Hazel Danson (Kirklees)        Agreed

Black Member Contituency Seat


Motion for Annual Conference

Six motions were presented.

Proposed Kev Greene and Seconded Bev Lotz

Accept all six – unanimous.

SATs Campaign
Indicative ballot and materials gone into primary schools.

NAHT doing the same.

Will send SATs Newspapers into Secondary schools.

APP
Assessing Pupils Progress -  This should be used as a maximum 2 or 3 times a year – QCA guidance.

These tests are no better than SATs.
Teacher Assessment would be much better.

BBEC – staff must do them every 1/2 term – (Director of QCA says maximum 2 – 3 times only)

In Primary – sample of 6 pupils, can be useful for identifying gaps in learning if used properly.  Impossibly onerous if not used properly.

Carla – was negative about it, ongoing for every child in Literacy, Maths.  If 2 top 2, 2 bottom, they could be useful in planning.

Philomena – GTC do them every ½ term and use the Hertfordshire grid.  Were 7/8 strands but now doing only 4 strands.
Deane – quite interesting – breaks down into different levels.  Can help to focus on what the skills are.

Most useful when teachers can use this as a tool according to their own professionalism.  Guidance to this effect will be sent out as a poster and on our website and in the next newsletter.

Rep Support Programme
Deane gave updates.
Had Reps Training, Identifying schools without a rep and trying to recruit one, in encouraging members to become a Rep a bag of goodies would be useful.  Would like to get USB sticks for reps.  Could put info onto it.  £4.99 1GB or £7.99 2GB.  (Staples £8 for 4GB)  To investigate.  Agreed.

Need to encourage more young people to come to meetings.  Host a young members conference – joint with Bradford College trainees as well.  Speakers eg Gary Wilson on boys’ achievement.  £1,200 for speaker.  Agreed in principle to look into it.

To go to next meeting.
A.O.B  
· Sick pay formal dispute.  Going to councillors because of failure to agree – on sick pay for teachers in 1st year.  Going to a JCC (last one was 16 years ago).


· Black Teachers Conference.  Princess Moss of NEA in America.  Baljeet Ghale.  Parmajeet Ghale.  June and Alison went.

Meeting closed at 6.34.
